
 

 
 
 

 
 

Tonight: Club Assembly, Committee Meetings. President Craig would like as many members as possible attend 
and take part in a discussion concerning his vision for the last three plus months of his year. 

Fellowship: Brian Morrison and Bev Nicholas 

Future Programs:  

 

19 Mar; TBA  
Fellowship: Clare Nyholm and John Payne 
 

26 Mar; TBA 
Fellowship: Guy Porter and Rob Powell 
 

April is Rotary’s Maternal and Child Health Month 
 

2 Apr; TBA 
Fellowship: Rhondda Purtell and Trevor Schofield 
 

9 Apr; Rotary Coordinator PDG Tim Moore 
Introduction: Issa Shalhoub 
Vote of Thanks: PDG Glenn Wran 
Fellowship: Leonie Smith and Mike Smith 
 

16 Apr; TBA 
Fellowship: Ian Tibbles and Dale Wilford 
 

23 Apr; TBA 
Fellowship: Glenn Wran and Yvonne Young 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting’s Report for 26 February 2019 
 

President Craig Saunders welcomed members and guest Avril Pryor, Rodney Tucker and Dr Ian 
Lavering Guest Speaker.  

International toast to Rotary Club of Sierra Leone.  
- President Craig report Planning a visit to the Life Education Van, dates to follows.  
- Possible mental health first aid training coming to the area more details to follow 
- Youth student grow program student teaching students supporting this program more details  
- Peace pole trip to Canberra students receive a peace pole to return to their 
school. 

Linda Eadweards spoke on her life in the Northern Territory, Perth and 
the various jobs including the Army, Customs and up to recently the 
Disability Services. Linda is keen to more involved with Rotary.  

Induction of Avril Pryor. The highlight of the night was the induction 
by President Craig of our newest member Avril Pryor, who was 
nominated by Keith Bennett. Avril’s classification is Customer 
Relations and will join Andrea Tucker on the Youth committee. 
Avril, welcome to the Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla.  

Social Director Tony Fondacaro spoke on the Triple 0 Ball names required and Barefoot Bowls 
coming up.  
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 March is Rotary’s Water and Sanitation Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
Semi-annual Subs are OVERDUE 

29-31 
Mar 

Fri-
Sun 

PETS and  
District Assembly,  
Venue Pearce, ACT 

24 Mar Sun Bare Foot Bowling 
30 Mar Sat Triple 0 Ball - $50 See Tony F. 

6 Apr Sat Princess of the Fleet Ball 
10 Apr Wed Our Club’s Birthday 
21 Apr Sun Blessing of the Fleet Parade 

26 Apr-
18 May  

Base Camp Walk 
Good Luck; Jo Jones, Andrea 
and Rodney Tucker 

7 to 28 
May Tues Meet at Dunn Lewis Centre 

26 May Sun Swap Meet 
25 Jun Tues Club Changeover, Golf Club 

  District Changeover 

18 Oct Fri Business Community Network, 
Luncheon, Beachside Golf Club 

WE ALL NEED TO NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt  
on 0407 958 516, edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday. 

Let us stop Ed from guessing our attendance, please. 
 

BIRTHDAYS: (2 weeks) 
5 Mar; Mary Sawyer, 9 Mar; Jenny 
Cantrill, 13 Mar; Deb Fondacaro,  

15 Mar; Zilma Turnbull. 
 

ANNIVERSARIES:  
14 Mar; Ali and Col Tyquin. 

 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


Dr Ian Lavering Geologist – retired twelve years ago, has lived in the area for about 10years. Went back 
to work about 5 years, working with Government Dept Mineral Resources on the Liverpool Plains. The key 
is to keep an open mind on resources. Ian works for the Independent Planning Commission. Ian has 
assisted with a recent discussion with a proposed mine in the Gloucester Valley area of NSW. Value the 
area and how to make the right decision that is fair to everyone. Ian spoke on how climate change reflects 
in all discussions. Ian reflected on the time he spent in WA working in the mines.  
Ian explained how minerals are created. Resources in Australia are wanted by most of the world. Ian spoke 
on a few colleagues coming across a ship wreck on the WA coast, the ship wreck was Dutch, the survivors 
mingles with the Aboriginals in the Top end of WA area.  
Ian spoke on the two main resources in Australia of coal and petroleum.  
Coal is underneath Sydney, Illawarra, Hunter valley and right into Queensland. To mine the coal and move 
the coal up and down the coast. In regional NSW freight trains network uses the same as the network as 
the passenger trains. Federal government don’t want other recession so the government is using migrants 
to assist with the infrastructure work in Australia. We are more dependent on China then they are on us.  
Petroleum – 1961 was the first off shore oil rigs, further area of Australia including WA and the great 
Australia Bight. A reserve near Pelican Island, a bird Sanctuary was used as a bombing range in WW2. In 
Australia oil wells had been drilled since 1965. Pelican Island had been used a variety of ways with little or 
no restoration has been done and the island has recovered well. Before debating the project get all the 
information before saying no.  
Thank You Yvonne Young for the meeting’s report. 
And Thank You Clare Nyholm for the guest speaker’s article for the newspaper. 

  

11 members, 1 partner and two past members of 
our Club attended, 2 March 2019, the Rotary 
Foundation Seminar at the Dunn Lewis 
Centre, 3 MIA; very informative, informal, 
great mix of like-minded people and I am sure 
will be beneficial to our future projects with 
District, Global Grant Scholarships and we 
learnt about the Centurion Program, download 
an application form.  

Thank you to the presenters, Gayle Dunn and to the organisers, mainly I believe Glenn Wran. 

Thank you to helpers at the Milton Show, steak bar: Grant Schultz, Shelagh and Emile Jansen (2 
days), Jo Jones, Andrea Tucker, Ian Tibbles, Annie and Simon Brown, Phil Brown, Rhondda Purtell Phil 
Brown and Avril Pryor 
And a Thank You to the members who marched. 
 

End of Report 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 Club Toast: “Good food, good fellowship and the privilege to serve.” 

Bare Foot Bowling - Social Event 
Mollymook Bowling Club 

Sunday 30 March 2019 
4:30 for 5:00pm start bowling 

$30 per person, includes Bowling and BBQ dinner 

 

Triple 0 Ball - Sat 30 March 2019   
Honouring Milton Ulladulla 

Emergency Services, 
For more information see Tony. 

 

Next Bulletin will 
be for the meeting 

of the  
19th March 2019. 

 

https://www.rotaryd9710.org.au/foundation/funding-and-giving/centurion-program.html
https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en/document/contribution-form-rotary-foundation

